






Future commitments 

Territory Generation commits to implementing the following measures: 

• Identification of High-Risk Sectors and Activities: Analysing supply chains to identify industry sectors,

jurisdictions, and activities that present a heightened risk of modern slavery.

• Supplier Due Diligence: Conducting assessments of suppliers' practices, including their policies on labour rights

and modern slavery.

• Training and Awareness: Delivering targeted training programs during 2025 to employees and procurement

teams to help them identify red flags and respond to suspected modern slavery activities in supply chains.

• Supply Chain Transparency: Engaging directly with critical suppliers to map supply chains and identify any high­

risk areas.

• Audit and Monitoring: Conducting periodic reviews and audits of suppliers to ensure compliance with labour

and ethical standards.

• Collaborating with industry peers and government initiatives to improve sector-wide practices.

5. Assessment of effectiveness

Territory Generation takes a risked-based approach to the management of its supply chains and procurement. As 

a priority it is required to ensure the continuous supply of electricity to Northern Territory businesses and 

consumers which means that engagement with some suppliers is unavoidable due to scarcity of supply options. 

In the event that unethical practices are identified, Territory Generation will where possible, and subject to 

existing contractual constraints, either discontinue association with that supplier or not consider it any future 

procurement whilst those unethical practices continue. Where that is not possible including due to the 

requirement to use certain suppliers (for example OEM) or global scarcity of particular parts or equipment, 

Territory Generation commits to work with suppliers to encourage ethical sourcing and work practices and 

monitors the effectiveness of its actions through: 
• feedback mechanisms and whistleblower protections that encourage reporting of unethical practices

• ongoing engagement with suppliers to ensure continuous improvement in their labour standards

• regular review of policies and procedures to align with best practices.

6. Approval

This statement has been approved by the Principal Governing Body (Board of Directors of Territory 

Generation) on 23 June 2025 and reflects Territory Generation's commitment to com batting modern slavery 

within our operations and supply chains. I have been authorised to sign the statement on behalf of Territory 

Generation. 

Yours sincerely 

Dennis Bree 

Chair of the Boar 

23 June 2025 
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